Fine Arts Annual Review

Wednesday, January 7, 2009


The annual Fine Arts Review meeting took place on Wednesday, January 7, 2009 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS High School Art room.  Those in attendance were:  Jean Fox, Jennifer Keefe, Ben Kelly, Mary Laughery, KiLee Lidwell- McFerren, Frank Titus, and Sharon Pool.  Each subject area reported on their curriculum, and well as their activities.

High School Band:  Frank Titus


The third quarter’s focus for high school band will be in two areas.  The first priority will be preparation for the upcoming Solo and Ensemble Contest occurring for both band and chorus on Saturday, March 7, 2009.   The second priority will be on technology during the third nine weeks.  The large student number of 130 between band and chorus makes it a challenge to get all students time to work on computers, but additional times during advisory and study halls are being utilized.   The students will be required to create a project during this nine weeks.  It can either be accomplished individually, or with a group.  Currently, students are using “Garageband,” and “Finale,” which is a music notation program where the students can write their own music.  One practice room is now being used for the technology portion.  

  
Frank stated that the band room could easily become a multi media room that could be used not only for band and chorus, but for other activities, as well.   If the sound system could be updated, and a projection screen added, it could provide many practical applications for technology.  The band room currently houses digital recorders, which could also be utilized when the other updates are made.  Frank is elated that the band room will be getting new band chairs, thanks, in part to a donation made by the Gibson City Women’s Club.  They have been needed, and will certainly add to the usefulness of the room for other events.


Frank continues to dream about our town and or school district building an auditorium.  With careful planning, it could be a facility that could be used for a multitude of events.

Middle School Band:  Frank Titus


Some of the middle school band students will be involved in the IESA Solo and Ensemble Contest, which will take place on Monday, February 23, 2009 at 5:00 p.m.  So preparations are currently under way with the students.  The postponed Christmas Band concert will hopefully occur on Friday, January 9, 2009 at the middle school.  The IESA Band Contest will be on May 2, 2009.  We will not be the hosts for the event this year.

Technology is also the focus during the third nine weeks at the middle school.  Students in the sixth grade music classes, along with the seventh and eighth grade band students are using their computer lab and advisory times to work on “Music Ace.”  It is a computer program that contains 22 lessons, which students can work on individually, at their own pace.  Frank also views the middle school band room as a great location for multi-media use.   








2009 Fine Arts Review, Page 2

Sixth Grade Music Appreciation:  Frank Titus and Ben Kelly


Ben and Frank co-teach the nine weeks sixth grade Music Appreciation class.  As previously stated, the sixth graders work on “Music Ace.”  Some students are composing pieces, with the option of performing the music at the Fine Arts Night on April 14, 2009.  (Also discussed was an activity conflict on that night.  The middle school track students will be at an away track meet at Tri-Valley.)

High School Art:  KiLee Lidwell-McFerren


KiLee’s students are currently preparing artwork for the HOIC Arts Festival, which will take place in April.  KiLee can submit up to 50 art pieces from GCMS.  This year, there will be two requirements before a student’s work can be entered.  First the student must have a grade average of “C” or better.  Secondly, the weekly sketchbook requirements must be met.  


This semester, there are two sections of Sculpture.  The enrollment increase is very positive.  KiLee stated that she would like to promote Art classes to the eighth grade students before they register for their freshmen classes.  A discussion began, and ideas were laid out as to how that could occur.  Each Fine Arts teacher could prepare a short description of their classes, and present them to the eighth graders during an advisory period.  It was suggested that each teacher bring a high school student or two, as the eighth graders may be more engaged listening to their ideas, and more willing to ask questions.  (This idea had come up last year at the vocational meeting, also.)  I told the group that I would check into the feasibility of doing the presentations.  


This year, Art Clud had a Batik night, and will be having a Ceramics night sometime during second semester.  They will also be sponsoring a dance this semester.  The Art Club will also assist with set design for the musical this year.  


Storage continues to be a need for the Art program.  KiLee needs to find some place where she can store materials when not in use.  (That way, if the extra space was in another room, she would only need to access it during off hours, so as not to disturb another class.)  This has become increasingly necessary, especially with the additional sculpture class.  It begins to put a limit on projects, since there is no location where they can be stored.


KiLee is pleased with the LCD projector, and now has PowerPoint presentations prepared for every lesson that she teaches. 


The Art classes had a winter Fine Arts Festival in conjunction with the band concert.  Many pieces of artwork were on display.  Thirteen of her students also submitted work to the Phoenix Art contest.   


Some of the future goals that KiLee has for high school Art are:

· Art I will include Photoshop, so that they have experience before

the Design class.

· Students will practice digital photography before working on 

Photoshop, so that they will be able to utilize their own pictures

for their Photoshop project in Design class.

· Update the Art website to include pictures of student work.
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· Assist seniors in creating a portfolio of work, which is necessary for many college Art programs.  KiLee will be helping three students develop their portfolios this year.

· KiLee has contacted a bank, and would like to have a design contest for the front of a debit card.  She saw this done in another school district, and would like to try it here.

· Art IV will once again creat handbook covers for the 2009-2010 GCMS High School agenda books.

· Create a billboard in Gibson City to display student artwork.

During the months of March to May, KiLee will be the supervising teacher for a 

University of Illinois Art education student. KiLee also mentioned that enough money was made from the Art Club wreath sales this December that they will be about to purchase materials to build portable art display boards.  We will be hosting the Illinois Congressional Art Show this spring, and the boards will be a necessity.  Two winners from the contest will be sent to Washington D.C. to the art show there.

Elementary School Art:  Jean Fox


The elementary art classes participated in a tee shirt design contest for Red Ribbon week this past fall.  Beginning in March, Jean will be supervising a student teacher from the U of I.  She already spent one day with Jean, observing her classes and schedule.  Jean mentioned to KiLee that since the student teacher has an Industrial Design background, perhaps KiLee would like to have her come and speak with one of the high school Art classes.

Middle School Art:  Jean Fox


The eighth grade Art class has increased enrollment numbers this semester.  That was positive news, as Jean said that many in there are serious about Art, and may continue in that field in high school.  The sixth grade Art program continues to be a nine weeks mini class.  At the seventh grade level, in order to select Art as an option, the students cannot have a study hall.  This deters a lot of students from participating.  Last semester, she had six students, and this semester she has four.


Jean said that in the past, the hospital has contacted her with a request for student artwork for the purpose of display.  She has not been contacted yet this year.

Elementary School Art:  Mary Laughery


Classes are going well for her first year, and Mary said that she has had help from both Jean and KiLee.  Mary has one fourth grade class, and does the same lesson plans as Jean does for the other classes; in order to provide some continuity between classes and curriculum.  Since she is also co-teaching in the first grade, she has a good awareness of 
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topics that are being covered, and is able to do some cross-curricular projects.  For example, the kindergarteners learned a song in music, and then did a project that tied in with the song.  The first graders had read a story, and then later made masks that tied in with the story.   Mary had the kindergarten and first grade classes make gingerbread people for the Christmas tree at Busey Bank this year.  She also hopes to incorporate a Lincoln project, in honor of the upcoming anniversary.  Mary’s only concern is finding
the time to input grades into Gradequick.  She said that it is difficult to keep up with that aspect of the job.   

Elementary School Music:  Jennifer Keefe


Jenny said that hopefully the weather will cooperate, and the third through five grade students will get to have their music program on Tuesday, January 27, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. in the high school gym.  Jenny has moved on to other objectives, but continues to review the Christmas music as needed.  She said that the fourth grade classes will begin learning how to use recorders sometime this nine weeks.

Middle School Chorus:  Ben Kelly


This year’s seventh and eighth grade chorus is a smaller group, but it is a strong group of singers, and has produced some high quality pieces. Sixth grade choral members have the option after lunch to come and listen to the seventh and eighth grade chorus.  Ben said that it has been good for all grade levels, as the sixth graders get to see the growth of the chorus abilities, and the older students experience the energy from the sixth graders.   As previously discussed, the sixth grade nine weeks General Music classes are progressing.  But Ben feels that substituting it with a sixth grade chorus would be more beneficial.  The same concepts could be covered, but the students could get a taste of what chorus is about.  Ben would also like to be able to come to the elementary school at some point, and do a short informational presentation to the fifth graders so that can learn more about the middle school chorus programs.  The comment was made that having the high school choral group come over during Christmas was also a good learning experience for all of the elementary school students.   Ben said that his only concern is that since the sixth grade music class is co-taught, Ben has to use Frank’s computer in order to record grades.  Due to our grading program, that is the only way to handle classes that are co-taught.  It doesn’t have the capability to merge grade pages from two individual’s gradebooks.

High School Chorus:  Ben Kelly


The focus for the high school chorus this nine weeks in the musical, along with music composition, as previously discussed.  Musical practice started this week.  The musical will take place on March 13 and 14, 2009.  Many practices are occurring at 6:30 or 7:00 a.m., due to the sports conflicts that occur after school, and in the evening.  There are 38 students involved in the play this year, and it is a mixture of band and chorus students, as well as some students who are not in either.  It is great to have such a mixture of involved students.  Previous to the play, Ben plans to have a short one-act preview for the area senior citizens.  He also hopes that students who are in P.E. or study hall during 
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that time period would attend, as well.  He hopes to include the elementary school in the invitation.  It would give the cast a chance to act in front of an audience, and at the same time, perhaps spark some interest in attending the play at several different age groups.   Ben is considering possibly doing something instead of chamber choir for next year.  He would continue to have singing groups available at Christmas, etc., but it would not be 
organized as chamber choir.  Ben also mentioned that the chamber choir had some of their recorded pieces played on WAND on Christmas Eve.  He is hoping that WGCY will be interested in playing music prepared by the high school chorus next year.  

Important Fine Arts Dates:
January 9, 2009

Middle School Postponed Band Concert

    7:00 pm MS Gym

Friday, Jan. 23
National Pie Day (HS)
All Over the World

January 27, 2009

Christmas Concert, Grades 3-5


    6:30 High School Gym

???


Eighth Grade Field Trip

Monday, Feb. 23
6th, 7th & 8th Grades

Middle School


Solo & Ensemble Contest
5:00-7:00 pm

Saturday, March 7
HS Band & Chorus

Location – TBA; 

                                  
 IHSA Solo & Ensemble Contest 
All day



Friday, March 13 & 
HS Chorus – Musical

HS Gym; 7:30 pm

Saturday, March 14

Sunday, March 15
All Bands – Band Booster Pizza Dinner
HS Gym; 4:00-6:00 pm

March 19, 2009

HOIC Honors Band and Chorus


   Bloomington

Saturday, April 4
HS Band & Chorus

Location – TBA; all day


IHSA Organizational Contest

Tuesday, April 14
Middle School Fine Arts Night
Middle School; 7:30 pm


6th, 7th, 8th Grade Band and Chorus

Tuesday, April 28
Grades 6-12 Chorus

HS Gym; 7:30 pm


Spring Choral Concert

Saturday, May 2
7th & 8th Grade Band, 7th & 8th Grade Chorus
Iroquois West – Onarga


IESA Organizational Contest
Thursday, May 14
All Bands – Grades 5-12
HS Gym; 7:30 pm


Spring Band Concert

Monday, May 25
Grades 7-12 Bands

Melvin, Sibley, & 


Memorial Day services
Gibson City









Respectfully submitted,









Sharon Pool

